HART COUNTY LIBRARY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

June 10, 2008

CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting called to order by Nancy Clark, Chairman. 

PRESENT:  Nancy Clark, Nancy Grizzle, Kay Chafin, Mary Carter, David Hicks, Gary DeVore, Director Richard Sanders, and Ann Roedler from Friends of Library.

RECOGNITION of RETIRING BOARD MEMBERS:  Certificates of Appreciation for Outstanding Service were presented to Emily Gunnells (not present), Nancy Grizzle and Gary DeVore.  They were honored for years of service to the Board.  Chairman, Clark also presented them with a silver letter opener.  Gary, 8 years of service, Nancy, 20 + years of service. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Nancy Grizzle passed out copies of her report.  Balance on hand was $42,970.79.

MINUTES:  Minutes were read and approved.  Director passed out his report and went through it for us.  There are 6792 active Pines Patrons, up from 6681.  Vacation reading program off to good start.  One hundred seventeen have registered within first two weeks.  In comparison, only 130 children signed up in 2005 which was last Vacation Reading Program held before mold closed the library. 

OLD BUSINESS:  Utility bills are still high.  Thermostats are being set higher to lower cost.  A tentative budget was presented but still making some changes.  Richard asked for an increase of $5,000.00 from County Commissioners.  Richard would like to make an increase in Employee’s checks. 

NEW BUSNIESS:  The Board went into executive session to do evaluation of Director.  After Board came out of executive session, the Director was given high praise for his dedicated work to our library.  Director asked Board to meet June 30th at 10:00 o’clock A.M. to approve finished budget. 

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 A.M.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Carter

Acting Secretary

